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Dear Praying Friends,

God has been doing some big things through and for our family this past quarter. We were blessed to be able to surprise a
church in Tennessee by fixing their church van for them. They were able to start picking children up for church the following
week. What joy that brought us to have a part in their bus ministry getting back off the ground. While in North Carolina, we
were able to change an alternator on a church bus for a church. At the end of May and beginning of June, we were able to

~ help out at amissions training camp, “Who Will Go?” ‘It was a tremendous two weeks spent in Alabama helping with this
camp. The Lord worked in many hearts towards missions and evangelizing the lost around the world. Immediately following
camp, we went up to our home church’s VBS to help and participate in it. We thoroughly enjoyed being with our church
family. We were then in a meeting at Macedonia World Baptist Missions home office called reFRESH to encourage all of the
missionaries on deputation and furlough. This was a great time of refreshment for our family. As | am writing this, our oldest
son Elijah, myself, and 5 others are in Van Buren, Maine. We just arrived this afternoon. We will spend the next week
helping the Stephen York family with the two churches he is pastoring up here. We will be canvassing both towns and
working on one of the church buildings that is in need of repair.

God has done some amazing things for us through God’s people. We have been preparing to get a truck for some time now
and had been setting back for one. Without putting anything in our prayer letters or on social media, churches and individu-
als found out about our need, and altogether God has sent in a total of $21,260. Along with what we had already saved plus
the additional gifts, God allowed us to be able to purchase a truck for our travels DEBT FREE! | say Praise the Lord! The
Lord then led us to buy a fifth wheel camper that will serve as our home as we travel and have our long term stays while
helping missionaries across our country. We want to be able to pull up to the miccionary's field completely self-sustained
and not be a burden whatsoever to them. Having a camper will allow us to be able to do this.

While traveling through Georgia and Tennessee during April, we were able to get caught up on dentist and doctors appoint-
ments for the family. Dakota especially has been having problems with his teeth; so this was a relief for him and us to get
his issues resolved. Sis. Deanna was able to get a second opinion on her foot, and we came to the conclusion that she will
have to have surgery to resolve the pain she continues to have. The surgery is scheduled for August 15th, and she is ex-
pected to have a 6-8 week recovery period with no weight at all on her foot, and then immediately following, she will have 4

weeks of physical therapy. Please pray for her as she undergoes surgery as well as for the finances needed to cover the
cost of surgery.

We have had several churches take us on for support the past few months. This puts us at approximately 40% of support
. and more promised. We praise the Lord for this. We are more than ready to get to the field God has called us to and with
each new supporter that gets us one step closer.

Please continue to pray for us as we are raising support along with trying to encourage and minister to people as we
travel. Also, please pray for Sis. Deanna with her upcoming surgery and for our oldest son Elijah’s salvation. Thank you for
your support and prayers. We appreciate you all and couldn't do what we do without you.
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